The Hillview Cemetery Board met on April 9, 2015 at the Legion Hall at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Ernie Marinko, Paul Yeska, Rhoda Yeska, Wade Riden, and Doris Tollefson.  President Ernie Marinko called the meeting to order and the minutes of the May 15, 2012 meeting were read and approved.
	There was discussion about placing reflector poles to mark the corners of the lots especially in the new part of the cemetery.  Rhoda will find out how many posts we need and then we will get some up.  The mouse problem and the tinning of the shed were also discussed. Paul reported that the tractor needs to be updated and tuned up. He volunteered to tune it up.
	Lynne Weyrauch and Blake Weyrauch have resigned as caretakers.  Wade Riden moved and it was seconded that Rhoda Yeska be hired as caretaker.  Motion passed.  Ernie Marinko moved and it was seconded that Rhoda be hired at $12.00 an hour.  Motion passed.  A card will be sent to Lynne with a gift certificate from Stoughies as a thank you for the good job she has done at the cemetery.  
	The sprinkler system was discussed especially the heads that seem to break often.  We will ask Ty VandeMars to look at the sprinkler heads and the shed to offer some suggestions for improvements.
	The water pipe coming from the tower to the cemetery which has a perpetual leaking problem was discussed.  Ernie will approach the county about them budgeting for a complete replacement of the line from the water tower to the cemetery.  
	The gopher situation was discussed, and it was decided that we will ask Jay Hammond from Havre to take care of the problem in February or March of 2016.  
	Next meeting is June 11 at 7:00 at the Legion Hall.

Respectfully submitted,


Doris Tollefson,
Secretary

